
Newsletter Issue No. 1 
24 February 2021 

MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

 
 
 
 
 

College Details 

Breakwater Drive 

Two Rocks WA 6037 

T: 9544 3000 

F: 9544 3099 

Email: admin@abbc.wa.edu.au 

Web: www.abbc.wa.edu.au 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/

atlantisbeachbc  

 

Term Dates 2020 

Term 1 1 February-1April 

Term 2 20 April—2 July 

Term 3 20 July—24 September 

Term 4 12 October—10 December 

 

 

Administration 

Lisa Potgieter 

Principal 

Charlene van Wyk 

Dean of Students 

Tracy-Lee Fick 

Secondary Coordinator 

Lia Roodt 

Primary Coordinator 

Nicola Moores 

Office Manager 

Dear Students, Families and Friends of the College 

 
Thank you for your unwavering support and positivity. We have again, as a college and community, pulled 

together and comforted each other during times of dire need. Thank you to all who have worked bravely and 

tirelessly fighting the fires which have again threatened our safety. We pray this year will be filled with much 

love, success and comfort for all.  

 

I share with you one of my favourite stories, wishing you and your family enough. I overheard a mother and 

daughter in their last moments together at the airport. They had announced the departure. Standing near the 

security gate, they hugged, and the mother said, 'I love you, and I pray you enough.' 

 

The daughter replied, 'Mom, our life together has been more than enough. Your love is all I ever needed. I 

pray you enough, too, Mom.' They kissed, and the daughter left. The mother walked over to the window 

where I was seated. Standing there, I could see she wanted and needed to cry. I tried not to intrude on her 

privacy, but she welcomed me in by asking, 'Did you ever say good-bye to someone knowing it would be   

forever?' 

 

Yes, I have,' I replied. 'Forgive me for asking, but why is this a forever good-bye?' 
 
'Well...I'm not as young as I once was, she lives so far away and has her own busy life. I have some challenges 
ahead, and the reality is - her next trip back will be for my funeral,' she said. 'When you were saying good-
bye, I heard you say, 'I pray you enough’. May I ask what that means?' 
 
She began to smile. 'That's a prayer that has been handed down from other generations. My parents used to 
say it to everyone.' She paused a moment and looked up as if trying to remember it in detail, and she smiled 
even more. 'When we said, 'I pray you enough,' we wanted the other person to have a life filled with just 
enough good things to sustain them.' Then, turning toward me, she shared the following as if she were     
reciting it from memory.  
 
I pray you enough sun to keep your attitude bright no matter how grey the day may appear. 
I pray you enough rain to appreciate the sun even more. 
I pray you enough happiness to keep your spirit alive and everlasting.  
I pray you enough pain that even the smallest of joys in life may appear bigger. 
I pray you enough gain to satisfy your wanting. 
I pray you enough loss to appreciate all that you possess. 
I pray you enough hellos to get you through the final good-bye. 
 
My prayer is that your cup too will overflow. 
 
Lisa Potgieter 
College Principal  

 

http://www.facebook.com/atlantisbeachbc
http://www.facebook.com/atlantisbeachbc


Welcome 

on board 

R Tinley (Kindy) E Viola (Secondary) 

J Tipton  
(Education Support) 

C Ambrose 
(Primary) 

M Passaris 
(Secondary) 

J Hall—Administration 

Back to school in 2021  

J Morgan  
(Education Support) 

Our college is growing at a rapid pace! We are delighted to welcome 
the following members to our staff: 

#Absent: T Barone, C Smith, M Armand and R Hanssen 



Unusual start for Term 1 
Who could predict that school holidays would be extended and all staff 
and high school students will have to wear a mask at the start of Term 1? 
 
However, we are grateful for the cooperation of our school community. 
Wearing a mask in these circumstances is the responsible thing to do and 
it shows kindness.  
 
One important lesson that this experience has taught us is that we care 
about one another’s safety and well-being. The term has now kicked off 
and we can continue our learning with the knowledge that we are all in 
this together. 



FIRST DAY IN KINDY FIRST DAY IN KINDY 



“We love being scientists in Kindy and investigating our world. We have been exploring colours and      
wondered what would happen if we put white flowers in coloured water. We were amazed to see that the 

flowers changed colour! Then we had a go at drawing what we could see. What a fun experiment!”  



We are busy making new friends across the school 
in room 11 with our year 5/6 buddies.   
We shared reading, did a joint drawing activity and 
even created a healthy snack together to share!  
We are looking forward to many more  fun sessions 
building relationships and making connections in 
our school.  

YEAR 1/2F 

Room 11 investigators are exploring different pull and 
push forces that are used to make things work around 
our school. Students are hypothesising, recording      
and discussing and will be able to use this growing 
knowledge to eventually create their own amazing  
Rube Goldberg machines in class. 

 
Knowledge  

empowers us 



YEAR 1/2W 



The children in Year 1/2W wanted to thank Mr. K and his team for       
creating our wonderful new play area. They worked together to make a 
thank you card to show their gratitude.   

THANK YOU! THANK YOU! 

 
 We are enjoying our  

fantastic new play area! 



YEAR 3/4F 

The students in 3/4F have been focusing on building friendships 
and learning to compromise.  We also believe that having a 
healthy body is just as important as having a healthy mind.  

We had a great Pilates session!  

GREAT START! GREAT START! 

Healthy 

Bodies 

Healthy  

Minds 



The first two weeks have flown by in the Year 
3/4M class! Students have been settling into 
learning  routines, making new friends and begun 
their learning journey for the term. In Integrated 
Studies, students have been learning about how 
the Earth changes, with a focus on rivers and how 
they can change the Earth's geographical state 
and surface. Students have begun creating 3D   
diagrams to reflect how rivers begin in mountains, 
travelling down and carving out the land before 
finally ending in an ocean or lake.  
 
They have also been learning about Chinese New 
Year. Students created red packet gifts for friends 
and families and filled them with chocolate gold 
coins, as per the tradition of filling the packets 
with either money or sweets.  

YEAR 3/4M 

In Year 3 Mathematics, students have been enjoying their warm-up game activities. Through these games, 
they consolidate their learning and key skills, while also having fun! A class favourite was 'Race to 200', 
where students roll a dice and add one's cubes to their HTO placemat. Students continually keep adding 
and begin to trade for tens and hundreds, before finally reaching the goal of trading for 2 hundred squares. 



In Year 5/6 H Science, students have been investigating wind power, in particular, how a wind 
turbine converts wind into electricity. They have researched some of the issues associated with 
wind farms and discussed whether wind farms are a sustainable source of energy. 
 
Students enjoyed constructing their own anemometer (a device used to measure wind speed). 
They are looking forward to creating a project plan that will allow them to measure the wind 
speed around our school. 

YEAR 5/6H 

EXPLORING OUR WORLD 



Year 5/6 S class is also busy learning all about Energy! They are learning about 
renewable energy and made some awesome anemometers too!   

YEAR 5/6S 
Energy is  the ability  to do work! 



Art has got off to a great start for 2021 with students designing their cover page for their Art folders by creating their name in a 

different style. Year 5/6 are looking at families of colours, year 7s have explored graffiti, year 8s are having a go at a Zentangle, 

the year 9s are having fun with collage and the year 10s are working on positive and negative spaces. I am so excited to see 

some fabulous work and looking forward to working with the students on some exciting art projects this year.   

LEARNING WHY ART IS IMPORTANT 



SCIENCE&HEALTH  

Dissecting the 

brain is  

fascinating! 

 

We make a new fashion 

statement with face 

masks and brain hats!  



FOOD TECHNOLOGY 

Secondary students did a taste 
analysis. They have also been    
making American meatball subs  
and bacon and egg muffins during 
the Food Technology class. 

WHAT’S ON THE MENU? 



The year 9s and 10s worked on a mind map in Digital Technology.  

 The year 7s demonstrated their creativity when designing food webs. 

DIGITECH 



SPORT 

The following students have been chosen to be 
Faction House Captains: 
Petra 
Matilda B (Year 6) 
Emersen J (Year 5) 
Taryn 
Opal R (Year 6) 
Jett G (Year 6) 
Artek 
Lorana G (Year 6) 
Jayden P/Aiden P - Split terms (Year 6) 
Carrick 
Marlee W (Year 6) 
Arleigh H (Year 6) 

Our assistant Faction Captains will help with    
recess and lunch clean up of sports equipment. 
They are: 
Zane M (Year 5) 
Violet A (Year 6) 
Alana R (Year 5) 
Skye F (Year 5) 
Eve G (Year 5) 

MEET OUR FACTION CAPTAINS 



ABBC’s world of GOLF 





Support families that are struggling by donating your child’s old textbooks. These textbooks will be 
used as mini class sets. Feel free to drop them off at the administration office.  

NOTICES 

The Schoolzine app provides quick access to all relevant 
school information and the calendar. It is also a helpful 
tool to sign and return permission slips. Be sure to 
download it and stay connected. 

If your child uses the school bus service and there is a day when they will not be going home on the 
bus, please notify the college and your bus driver.  

Our uniform shop operates on a Tuesday and Thursday from 8:30-10:30. Feel free to book an        
appointment at 9544 3000 or email your order to admin@abbc.wa.edu.au. We will be happy to     
prepare the order for you in advance and have it ready for pickup. 

Subway lunch orders will be available for the college.  
All lunch orders are now online and lunches must be pre-ordered and paid for before 9:30 am.   
Go to www.quickcliq.com.au to set up an account and to order. It requires initial registration and login 
when ordering for each student individually.  

P&F NEWS 

 Our next P&F meeting is on 22 March from 5pm-6pm. 
 26 March—P&F is hosting a Disco. Details to follow. 
 We need donations for the P&F Easter raffle. Contact Karyn Hood at pandf@abbc.wa.edu.au 

http://www.ouronlinecanteen.com.au/


Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

  January 25 January 26 January 27 January 28 January 29 

  Staff first day 
STAFF FIRST AID TRAINING 

Australia Day Holiday     Timetables on s-drive 

  February 1 February 2 February 3 February 4 February 5 

       

1 February 8 February 9 February 10 February 11 February 12 

Term 1 Begins 
Students’ First Day 

  
  
  

    
  

  

2 February 15 February 16 February 17 February 18 February 19 

Before School Clubs 
  
  
  
Breakfast club 

Before School Clubs 
Icy Pole Sales  

Homework club 
After school clubs 

Before School Clubs 
Art Gallery WA Year 10 
After school clubs 
P&F Meeting 5pm 
  

Before School Clubs 
Icy Pole Sales 

3 February 22 February 23 February 24 February 25 February 26 

Before School Clubs 
  

Before School Clubs 
Quinns Netball Incursion  
(Y5-7) 
Icy Pole Sales 

Homework club 
After school clubs 

Before School Clubs 
After school clubs 

Before School Clubs 
Icy Pole Sales 
Landsdale Excursion 
PP  
  

4 March 1 March 2 
Library visits (Y1-6) 

March 3 March 4 March 5 

Labour Day Holiday 
  
  

Before School Clubs 
Rugby WA Incursion         
(Y3, 5-7) 
Icy Pole Sales 
OLNA Testing  
Library visits (Y1-6) 

Homework club 
After school clubs 

Before School Clubs 
After school clubs 

Before School Clubs 
Icy Pole Sales 
  

5 March 8 March 9 March 10 March 11 March 12 

Before School Clubs 
  

Before School Clubs 
Icy Pole Sales 
Library visits (Y1-6) 
 
  

Homework club 
After school clubs 

Before School Clubs 
Sculptures by the Sea 
Year 7 (TBC) 
After school clubs 

Before School Clubs 
Icy Pole Sales 
ARCADIAN DAY 
  

6 March 15 March 16 
Library visits (Y1-6) 

March 17 March 18 March 19 

Before School Clubs Before School Clubs 
Icy Pole Sales 
Library visits (Y1-6) 

Homework club 
After school clubs 

Before School Clubs 
Yanchep National Park -
Indigenous Experience   
Year 1/2 
After school clubs 

Before School Clubs 
Yanchep United      
Incursion (Y5-8) 
Icy Pole Sales 
Interim Reports 

7 March 22 March 23 March 24 March 25 March 26 

Before School Clubs Before School Clubs 
Icy Pole Sales 
River and Wetlands       
Excursion Yr 9/10 
 
Library visits (Y1-6) 

Homework club 
High Flyers Gymnastics    
Excursion (PP) 
After school clubs 

Before School Clubs 
NAPLAN COORDINATED 
PRACTICE TEST 
After school clubs 

Before School Clubs 
Icy Pole Sales 
 
P&F Disco 

8 March 29 March 30 
Library visits (Y1-6) 

March 31 April 1 April 2 

ABBC X-Country  
Championships 

Icy Pole Sales 
Perth Zoo Excursion Yr 7 
Library visits (Y1-6) 

  
  

Staff and Students’ Last 
Day 

Good Friday 

Term 2 commences for staff Monday 19th April and students on 20th April 2021 

2021 COLLEGE CALENDAR 
TERM1 





At the end of the school year,  there will be a performance so family and friends are welcome. 
Lessons take place according to the primary school terms. 
Your child is also expected to bring a notebook each week, as well as their music books. 
 
For any enquiries please contact Kristie Howard  by email :  howardkristie8@gmail.com 

Private: Any Instrument $25 each 30 Mins 

Group setting :Guitar x3 $17.50 each 30 Mins 

Private: Vocals x2 $25 each 30 Mins 

Group setting Bass guitar x 3 $17.50 each 30mins 

Group setting Drums x2 $17.50 each 30 mins 

Lessons are on school campuses for your convenience. 
A structured curriculum achieves results for students. 
There is an opportunity to learn during the day, before school,  after school 
Performance opportunities - This will help build students' confidence.   
Opportunity to learn more than just one instrument (Drums / keyboard / Bass guitar / Singing / guitar / piano ) 

Kristie Howard  
   Music Tutoring 

Lesson Prices: X3 means 3 people max to a group 

about:blank



